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NOTICE OF A REMEDIAL ACTION PLAN

A.L. Prime Energy Consultants, Inc.
(Formerly known as Pleasant Street Auto)
117 Pleasant Street
Woburn, Massachusetts
RTN 3-0002194 & Tier 1 Permit #W048541

A Remedial Action Plan (310 CMR 40.0861) has been developed for this site pursuant
to the Massachusetts Contingency Plan (310 CMR 40.1406). This disposal site was clas-
sified as a Tier I on March 10, 2004 and granted a Waste Site Cleanup Permit on April
25, 2004.

The Remedial Action Plan proposes the following measures to respond to a release of
oil and/or hazardous material at this disposal site:

1) No Further Action and a favorable result from a Method 3 Risk Characterization to
support the preparation of a partial Class A-2 Response Action Outcome (RAQO) State-
ment in association with residual polynuclear aromatic hydrocarbon (PAH) contamina-
tion identified in shallow site soil.

2) Monitored Natural Attenuation and the preparation of a Class C RAO Statement in as-
sociation with residual petroleum contamination to site groundwater since gasoline con-
taminated soil reporting measured concentrations above applicable Massachuseits Con-
tingency Plan Method 1 S-1 GW-1 Soil Standards was removed under a previously com-
pleted Release Abatement Measure (RAM) and no measured concentrations of petroleum
contamination are currently identified in site groundwater above applicable Massachu-
setts Contingency Plan Method 1 GW-2 or GW-3 Groundwater Standards.

M.G.L. c. 21E and the Massachusetts Contingency Plan provide additional opportunities
for public notice of and involvement in decisions regarding response actions at disposal
sites: 1) The Chief Municipal Officer and Board of Health of the community in which the
site is located will be notified of major milestones and events, pursuant to 310 CMR
40.1403; and 2) Upon receipt of a petition from ten or more residents of the municipality
in which the disposal site is located, or of a municipality potentially affected by a dis-
posal site, a plan for involving the public in decisions regarding response actions at the
site will be prepared and implemented, pursuant to 310 CMR 40.1405.

To obtain more information on this disposal site and the opportunities for public in-
volvement during its remediation, please contact John H. Clement, Massachusetts
Licensed Site Professional (LSP) and president, NEET, 310 Main Street, Groveland, MA
01834 at (978) 521-1111.



